
Dear Families,  
 
Science Week 2023: 

 

What a busy week! The theme of this year’s British Science Week is ‘connections’. Children have been identifying, 

classifying, testing, observing, pattern seeking, problem solving and researching connections with a focus on plants 

and animals!  We have been so lucky to have workshops from local scientists—giving us a glimpse into how science 

works, in the real world!  In the corridor, the huge science doors are adorned with gorgeous photos and work from 

our workshops and investigations. More work will be added over the next week. 

 

Please see the video on Class Dojo to gain an insight into British Science Week at KVS. 

 

Our workshops have included: 

· Alex Thornton (professor at Exeter University) talked to KS2 about connections in nature 

· Hannah and Emma, Clinical Biochemists and Biomedical Scientists led a workshop with Bedruthan about the 

amazing laboratories at Royal Cornwall Hospital 

· Sarah and Simon Treen showed year six their brewing system at Treen’s Brewery 

· Piskies visited a farm to observe plants and animals 

· Sarah Young (professor at Exeter University) led a workshop on food webs and ecosystems 

· Jennet Denwood wowed Piskies and Cormoran with some GP equipment and interesting facts 

· KS1 and KS2 enjoyed live Science Farm lessons online 

 

Sports Report: Hockey 

On Wednesday, we played against Mawnan Smith. The whole team played really well and we won 3-0. Robin scored 

one goal and Massi scored two. We also played against Mabe and lost 2-0, although we could easily have drew as we 

made some very near shots but they just missed. We also has victory over the teachers but with a close score of 4-3 

to us! The teachers did a really good job as well as we did. Through all these matches our team played really well. 

By Maisie 

 

News from The Friends on the next page! 

 

Have a lovely weekend,  

Mr Chirgwin 

17/03/23 

Stars of the Week! 

 

Piskies: Margot 

Cormoran: Rory 

Morgawr: Jamie 

Zennor: Libby 

Bedruthan:Lachlan 

Values Award:  

Jenna A 

Attendance Target for the year: 96% and above 

Week beginning 13th March 2023 

Piskies 96.8% 
Cormoran 98.5% 
Morgawr 97% 
Zennor 99.3% 
Bedruthan 92.7% 



Kennall Vale Science Week 2023 

News from the Friends 

Yet again, a massive thanks for your support this week. All our black sacks filled with unwanted clothes have raised a whop-

ping £135 for school funds and our little fundraising thermometer has gone up another notch. 

We hear lots of children have been busy with their entries for the colouring competition. Entries can be returned to school 

throughout next week along with a 50p entry fee and the winners will be announced at the Easter Fair on the 27th March. 

From Monday could we also ask for donations of chocolate eggs and books to be left in the foyer ready for the fair. We will 

also be asking for cake donations on the day itself. 

Thanks to everyone who has bought a Bunny Burrows square. We've got 3 great prizes lined up this year. Squares have been 

selling fast so we'll be adding more numbers onto the bottom next week to give everyone a chance. Catch us after school 

every day next week in the foyer area to buy your square - cash or card payments. 

Many thanks, 

The Friends 



Diary Dates 2022/23 

Date Event 

27/03/23 Easter Fair 

31/03/23 Break up for Easter Holidays 3:15pm 

17/04/23 Summer Term begins 

26/04/23 School Shoe Swish 

01/05/23 Bank Holiday — School closed 

08/05/23 Bank Holiday — King’s Coronation 

w/b 29/05/23 Summer Half Term 

21/07/23 Break up for Summer Holidays—2:00pm 

24/07/22 INSET Day 

25/07/22 INSET Day 


